

116 First Street Neptune Beach, Florida 32266-6140

Attorney General Ashley Moody c/o The Honorable John M. Guard Chief Deputy Attorney General The Capitol, PL-01 Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1050\

September 13, 2021

Dear Chief Deputy Attorney General Guard:

The City of Neptune Beach has suffered harm from the opioid epidemic and recognizes that the entire State of Florida has suffered harm.

On Wednesday, September 8, 2021, the Neptune Beach City Council adopted Resolution No. 2021-15, authorizing the City's participation in the Florida Memorandum of Understanding (The Florida Plan) setting forth a framework of a unified plan for the proposed allocation and use of settlement proceeds.

Enclosed is a certified copy of Resolution No. 2021-15, which passed unanimously and the Memorandum of Understanding.

Thank you for your assistance and let me know if you need anything else.

In Public Service,

Catherine Ponson, CMC

City Clerk/HR Generalist

116 First Street

Neptune Beach, Florida 32266

clerk@nbfl.us

(904) 270-2400 ext. 30

